
 

 

 

drhorton.com/colorado 

 

 

City of Brighton  

City Council 

500 S. 4th Avenue 

Brighton, CO 806015 

 

11/26/2024 

 

Re: DHI Telluride – 279 Telluride Street – Impact Fee Determination 

 

Dear Members of City Council, 

This letter is regarding the impending increase in development impact fees that were accepted as a part of the City’s 2025 

budget, and more specifically how this increase will affect DR Horton’s DHI Telluride development at 279 Telluride Street, 

Brighton, CO 80601. 

Introduction 

The DR Horton Multifamily team has been working on this development since April 2021, with the vision of providing the 

City of Brighton with much-needed, quality, residential units. While working through the City’s extensive entitlement 

process over the past three and a half years, we have already incurred an increase of roughly $5,600,000 in impact fees 

from the start of the project. While we have worked extensively to mitigate the financial impact these increases have 

brought, the proposed fees in the City’s 2025 budget would add an additional $693,929 that would push the project’s 

already strained budget over the edge, and would ultimately be detrimental to the feasibility of this development. 

$317,800 of this increase is attributed to the revision of language to the Stormwater Drainage Impact Fee that now 

classifies this duplex product, which consists of 26% one-bedroom units and 39% two-bedroom units, in the same category 

as single family detached houses that typically are much larger, consisting of three and four bedrooms. Please reference 

Exhibit A for a detailed breakdown of fee increases. 

 

We understand impact fees are essential for the City to fund necessary public improvements; however, we believe we 

have been caught in a unique scenario with the timing of our development. Because of this, we would like to respectfully 

request for this matter to be added to an upcoming City Council agenda before the end of the year to consider a proposed 

solution that would allow DHI Telluride to move forward and not only provide the City with quality housing, but also 

significant public improvements.  

Project Background 

To provide additional background on the timeline of the project, we were granted administrative approval for our on-site 

and off-site construction plans by the Development Review Committee on 12/19/23. We then spent the next six months 

working through the Development Agreement process with City staff. In June 2024 we signed our Development Agreement 

and dedicated $3,428,600 worth of water shares to the City in association with the development. Following this, we spent 

the next two months working through the City’s process to record our Final Plat. It was recorded in August 2024 and 

construction commenced shortly thereafter. In doing so, we committed to a budget and allocated significant capital 

towards this project, only to recently find out about the proposed 2025 fee increases. Please refer to Exhibit B for a 

detailed project timeline. 
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Fee Increase & Public Improvements 

Upon this discovery we immediately contacted the Community Development and Building departments to pursue any 

options to lock in the current rates. Unfortunately, we were informed that the fees can only be paid at the time building 

permits are issued. This is extremely problematic for our development because we are required to construct significant 

public improvements on behalf of the City and cannot be issued building permits until these improvements are accepted.  

The requirement to construct these improvements was made by City staff during our Subdivision Plan process without any 

justification from City code. We were informed by Mike Tylka, the former Assistant Director of Community Development, 

that City staff would not support our project without DR Horton Multifamily agreeing to these public improvements. Please 

refer to Exhibit C for additional details.  

It is also important to note that it was during our communication with the Community Development department regarding 

the 2025 increased fees that we discovered the calculation for the water plant investment fee that was provided by a 

Senior Planner at the City is incorrect, resulting in another increase of $501,760. Please refer to Exhibit D for additional 

details.  

The master plans for our building permits were approved on 11/12/24, and we have been assured by building department 

review staff that our site-specific permits will also be approved by the end of the year, pending the acceptance of public 

improvements. It is because of the additional time it will take to construct these public improvements that we will not be 

able to pull building permits this year and avoid the substantial increase in fees. Please refer to Exhibit E for more 

information on the status of building permits. 

We believe it is unjust for our development to be financially punished solely because we are constructing public 

improvements on behalf of the City. In light of the unique scenario and timing of our development, we would like to 

respectfully request to be grandfathered into the current 2024 Development Impact Fees.  

Proposal 

The DR Horton Multifamily team would like the opportunity to be scheduled on an upcoming City Council agenda before 

the end of the year to present this request, along with the project’s timeline and associated public improvements in more 

detail. Upon acceptance of this determination, the DHI Telluride development will be grandfathered into the 2024 

development impact fees, effective April 1, 2024. The justification for this determination is regarding this project’s 

approval and construction commencement timeline, and the impact the project’s required public improvements have had 

on such timeline.  

 

Conclusion 

Being grandfathered into the existing 2024 fee structure would provide the stability we need to push forward with our 

current approved budget and complete the development. We believe this community will add great value to the City of 

Brighton by providing a unique and desirable residential product while also completing extensive public improvements for 

the surrounding areas. Thank you for your consideration of this request.  

Sincerely, 

  
Brian Bratcher      Nick Graham 

Development Manager    Development Vice President 

D.R. Horton – Multifamily    D.R. Horton – Multifamily 
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Exhibit A – 2024 vs. 2025 Impact Fee Comparison 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Fee DHI Telluride Total DHI Telluride Total

Community Park Impact Fee 275,940$                   281,120$                   

Neighborhood Park Impact Fee 275,940$                   281,120$                   

Crossing Impact Fee 98,000$                     -$                            

Traffic Impact Fee 239,795$                   -$                            

Transportation & Multimodal Impact Fee -$                            497,712$                   

General Services Fee -$                            149,380$                   

Wasterwaster Plant Investment Fee - MWR 799,296$                   855,768$                   

Stormwater Drainage Impact Fee 324,976$                   642,776$                   

Total 2,013,947$               2,707,876$               

Total Difference $693,929

City of Brighton Development Impact Fee Comparison

2024 2025
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Exhibit B – Project Timeline 

• April 2021: Pre-Application meeting is held with City. 

• November 2021: Initial Subdivision Plan application is submitted to City. 

• December 2022: Initial Site Plan & Final Plat application is submitted to City. 

• December 2022: Received approval from Planning Commission on Subdivision Plan. 

• June 2023: Received approval from City Council on Subdivision Plan. 

• September 2023: Reimbursement Agreement for the construction of public improvements 

is recorded with Adams County. 

• December 2023: Received administrative approval from City Staff on Site Plan & Final Plat. 

• June 2024: Development Agreement is signed and recorded with the Adams County. 

• June 2024: Water shares totaling $3,428,600 are dedicated to the City in association with 

this project. 

• July 2024: Bond is posted in the amount of $2,648,800.18 in association with public 

improvements. 

• July 2024: Application is submitted for Development Construction Permit. 

• July 2024: Final Plat is recorded with Adams County. 

• August 2024: Development Construction Permit is issued, and construction commences. 
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Exhibit C – Brighton Staff Recommendation of Denial without 

Public Improvements 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

drhorton.com/colorado 

 

 

 

Exhibit D – Water Plant Investment Fee Calculation 

 
Effective Development Impact Summary Sheet at time of communication (2023): 

 

 

 
City of Brighton Senior Planner confirming method of calculation: 
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Exhibit D Continued – Water Plant Investment Fee Calculation 
 

Current Development Impact Summary Sheet: 

 

 
 

 

Calculation method provided by Director of Utilities: 
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Exhibit E – Building Permit Status 
 

 

 


